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Dear Neighbor: 
 
On Monday, July 19, 2021, the Monroe County Department of Transportation will start 
construction work on the Elmgrove Road over Elmford Creek project. The culvert is 
located within the roadway on Elmford Road, Elmgrove Road and Shadow Lane. Monroe 
County shares jurisdiction of this culvert with the Town of Gates.  The project work consists 
of replacing the county-owned section of the culvert.  To facilitate this work, the intersection 
of Elmford Road at Elmgrove Road will be closed to through traffic for approximately three 
weeks while the pipes and drainage structures are replaced.  During the closure, 
neighborhood traffic will be detoured via Tangerine Way and Citrus Drive.  The remainder of 
the project work will be completed under two way traffic.   
 
Barring any unforeseen circumstances, we expect to have the project completed in 
approximately three months.    
 
If you have any questions regarding the project, please contact me at 753-7742 or e-mail at 
kcox@monroecounty.gov  Construction updates may also be obtained by visiting our website 
at https://www.monroecounty.gov/dot-construction and clicking on the “Construction 
Updates” link on the left side of the web page. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Karen F. Cox, P.E. 
Acting Associate Bridge Engineer 
 
KFC:kfc 
 
cc: J. Pond, MCDOT 
 J. McCann, Deputy County Executive 
 Communications & Special Events 
 B. Penwarden, MCDOT 

F. Allkofer, Legislator, 4th District 
 C. Guinta, Supervisor, Town of Gates 
 K. Rapazzo, Dir. Of Public Works, Town of Gates 

J. Churnetski, Transportation Director, Spencerport CSD 
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